ResoLution #2018-3

FOR ADOPTION OF PRE-HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN

Whereas, the General Assembly Town of Ophir, San Miguel County, Colorado, recognizes the
threat that natural hazards pose to people and property within our community; and

Whereas, undertaking hazard mitigation actions will reduce the potential for harm to people
and property from future hazard occurrences; and

Whereas, an adopted All Hazard Mitigation Plan is required as a condition of funding for
mitigation projects under multiple FEMA pre- and post-disaster mitigation grant programs; and

Whereas, the General Assembly of Town of Ophir fully participated in the mitigation planning
process to prepare this All Hazard Mitigation Plan; and

Whereas, the Colorado State Department of Emergency Management and the Federal
Emergency Management Agency, Region VIII officials have reviewed the All Hazard Mitigation
Plan and approved it contingent upon this official adoption of the participating governments
and entities;

Now, therefore, be it resolved, that the General Assembly of Town of Ophir hereby adopts the
San Miguel County All Hazard Mitigation Plan as an official plan; and

Be it further resolved, that the San Miguel County Emergency Management Coordinator will
submit this Adoption Resolution to the Colorado State Department of Homeland Security and
Emergency Management (DHSEM) and the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA),
Region Vil to enable the San Miguel County All Hazard Mitigation Plan’s final approval.
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Date: {Kg%?

Attest: Lisa Rutiedge, Town Clerk




by SAN MIGUEL

WHLLIAM b MAGFLES

March 28, 2018

Re: Adoption of San Miguel County All Hazard Mitigation Plan 2018
To Whom It May Concern,

The San Miguel County All Hazard Planning Team collaborated to complete a
comprehensive update of the San Miguel County All Hazard Mitigation Plan. The towns of
Mountain Village, Norwood, Ophir, Sawpit and Telluride and the fire protection districts of
Telluride, Egnar/Slickrock and Norwood/Redvale also participated in the update of this
important plan.

The purpose of the plan is to reduce and eliminate losses from natural and manmade
hazard events and to better protect the people and property of San Miguel County from the
effects of hazard events. The plan was completed in January and submitted to the Colorado
State Department of Emergency Management. After a review period, the State submitted
the plan to the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) for its required approval.

| recently received notice that FEMA has granted approval of the plan and the next step is
adoption by all participating jurisdictions. Once this occurs, and FEMA receives the
documentation, then they will sign and deliver the final approval letter to my office — which
t will provide to you through your designated point of contact(s).

This memo is to request that your jurisdiction’s point of contact(s) be placed on the agenda
for the next available town council session for formal adoption of this plan. Attached is an
example of an adoption resolution for the plan for your use. You may modify the document
as you see fit for your organization.
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Jennifer Dinsmore
SMC Emergency Management Coordinator




